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Topics:
1)  President’s Report - Arndt Kruger, MPOA President 
· The new Board that was elected at the 2012 AGM meeting was introduced. See lakemazinaw.ca for details
· Gypsy Moth traps are available for purchase at $5 per.  Contact Arndt if you would like to purchase one (supplies are going fast)
· The septic pump out for water access cottages was successfully completed in June.  Arndt stressed the importance of maintaining septic systems properly to protect the health of our lake. Mayor Bud Clayton of North Frontenac commented that the township wants to inspect all septic systems on lake. Only 15 cottagers participated.  If enough interest, could facilitate another campaign
· At the end of the meeting, Arndt called for any new nominations to the board.  No volunteers came forward.  If you are interested, send Arndt an email please.
2)    Mississippi Valley Conservation Authority -  Gord Mountenay
· Gord Mountenay and Jennifer North are the two individuals responsible for the dam at the end of Mazinaw Lake 
· The Mississippi Valley Conservation Authority control the water levels of Mazinaw (they operate 19 reservoirs in total)
· When lake ‘peaks’ in spring, they put logs in to care for fish spawning downstream (around May 24)
· In fall, they ‘draw down’.  This happens in early Nov. so they accommodate the hunters. Lake is at the lowest mid-January to March.
· They try to operate within a 4” range.  They will go outside the guidelines when nature dictates it…due to certain extreme weather conditions e.g. drought in summer; heavy rains
· Note:  a comment was made that Mazinaw Lake is very high this year.  Gord responded to say it is at the correct levels right now for what they try to establish.  
· Note:  They need to be cautious not to flood Marble Lake or Little Marble Lake so they cannot reduce the levels too quickly (exception heavy rains).  They will always choose to error on side of not flooding people’s cottages/homes over having docks upstream in the water.
3)  Treasurer’s report -  Richard Colden, MPOA Treasurer 
· From Richard:  Fees for the preceding year were $398.  The expenses consisted of $144 for FOCA dues and $229 for the various meetings held or attended.  The FOCA dues were lower than usual since there was only one MPOA member at the time they were paid. The current bank balance is $5,017. Membership fees for the upcoming year will be $20.
4) Communications update - Francine Bates, Secretary & Communications Lead of the MPOA    
 
 
 

· In 2012 the members were polled for their top 3 issues.  Communications was #1.  The MPOA board responded by establishing the following:
i. the President’s communication emails relating to timely focus items;
· the newly created MPOA website, which commenced at the end of June 2013 was demonstrated.  This website will provide information about the MPOA, news items of interest, lost and found, etc.  The website can be found at lakemazinaw.ca or lakemazinaw.com
ii. creation of a central email id called communicaitions@lakemazinaw.ca
· You can send an email to this id for items related to Mazinaw e.g. you lose or find an item to be posted in the Lost & Found section of the website
iii. creation of the Mazinaw Directory
· Back by popular demand, the Mazinaw Directory will be produced once again as the last version is from approx. 2006.  The MPOA board are currently canvassing cottage-to-cottage to try to include as many people as possible.  This will be given to members only with the exception of the first responders (police, ambulance, fire).  If you are interested, please contact an MPOA board member or download the form from the website, complete and sign it and return it to an MPOA board member or scan it and send to Communications@lakemazinaw.ca.  Please send by end of July to be sure you are included.
5) Incorporation of the MPOA – Jim Oborne, MPOA VP
· Need for the MPOA to incorporate for the protection of Directors from liability, not available through an unincorporated association, and for the assurance of good governance practice for the benefit of Members.  Incorporation would be an enabling initiative to allow the MPOA to contemplate a variety of activities in future on behalf of the Membership.  The Board recommends this action.
· Jim Oborne MOVED that the MPOA Board carry out the incorporation process; SECONDED by John Campbell;  CARRIED unanimously”.  Members asked we look in to getting insurance ($500/yr) as incorporation doesn’t cover the Directors for legal fees; also to look in to the possibility of becoming a charitable organization and get tax receipt  
6) “By-Law” Revision – Jim Oborne, MPOA VP 
· Jim Oborne discussed the need for a complete review of the existing By-Laws due to their outdating and the requirement for consistency with the new Ontario ‘Not for Profit Corporations’ Act.  The current By-Laws will be added to the website
· Jim, together with John Campbell have started the process by jointly producing a Discussion Paper for the Board to enable it to make decisions on the various governance issues to be contained in the By-Laws.  The board will meet during the summer to complete these new By-Laws.  This will then be added to the website and Members are invited to review and input so that the final document can be approved, and implemented, by the Board.  These by-laws to be in place for 2013 and Members will be asked to ratify (or not) these By-Laws at next year’s AGM.
·  MOVED by Jim Oborne; SECONDED by John Campbell: THAT the Board of the MPOA carry out the By-Law revision, approve and implement such, and seek ratification by Members at the 2014 AGM; motion CARRIED unanimously “ 
7) Algonquin Land Claims - Jim Oborne, MPOA VP 
· Jim noted that he is not an expert in this topic, but an interested party.  He provided a basic overview of the Algonquin claims and some of the recent interactions to-date by the gov’t.  Jim set up a table at the back of the meeting hall with some maps and printed materials (virtually all of which was taken, including Parcel 60I and 60E2 of the sector maps).  Please note there are some general links provided on our websites for anyone interested in learning about this. 
8) Other Business
· Concern was expressed re the white markers at the Narrows have not been installed this year.  These were to denote shallow water between upper and lower Mazinaw.  The MPOA agreed to get in touch with the Bon Echo Park.
· The issue with Tappins Landing was brought forward (issue with Parking and Boat Access).
i. Re boat access:  the Alpine Club was asked if they could please ask their clients to unload only after they see the Alpine boat to come get them.  Currently the experience is that they unload their things on the dock in anticipation of the boat’s arrival and other cottagers have to step around them to load items in their boat. This can be problematic when unloading building materials and large items and could have safety implications.  Chris Rogers from the Alpine Club was very willing to help and said he would take this away.  
ii. Re parking: there is not enough parking space at Tappins and therefore on some weekends, the cars are parked all the way down the road.  It is important when doing this that they do not park on both sides of the road to ensure a clear path for Emergency vehicles (Ambulance, Fire, Police).  It was brought forward that there is a turnaround spot that has lots of space for parking.  Someone suggested since the Alpine club has an agreement with Bon Echo park to climb the rock, that they see if they can also park in the park and use their dock to pick up their clients.  Chris said he was unaware of this issue and is willing to work with anyone on this so please contact Chris directly.  He also noted that on any given weekend, there are only approximately 10 cars associated with the club there so the association will need to figure out who else is a big user of this parking space. 
Note:   Members will be asked to approve these minutes at the 2014 AGM

